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 QUEENHILL MEDICAL PRACTICE
                                   PATIENT PARTICIPATION GROUP
Newsletter - June 2016

The Queenhill Medical Practice PPG is affiliated with the
National Association of Patient Participation
and
6 - 11 June 2016
is

Patient Participation Awareness Week    
What does Patient Participation mean?  It means ………

Patients who are

Active in taking

Responsibility for their health and work as a

Team with their practice to ensure that patients are well

Informed about health matters which affect the 

Community, 

Individual patients and the
Practice, to raise

Awareness of wider issues in the NHS, including the use of 

Technology.  PPGs are 

Involved and can have influence in improving the quality of care.

Objectives are to improve the patient experience in primary care in the

NHS.
Queenhill Medical Practice Patient Participation Group
Review June 2015 – June 2016 (summary)
During 2015, NHS England directed that every General Practice should to have a Patient Participation Group however PPGs are no longer required to satisfy a list of criteria set out by NHS England.  

The QMP PPG met four times during the year and discussed matters that affect the Practice’s Patients.  Meetings were attended by at least one member of the Practice Staff which ensured that the Patients’ voice was heard and collaboration continued.  Dr Hughes attended one Meeting when she answered specific questions that had been raised by some patients.  
                                                                                                                                  Continued.......….
Minutes of all PPG Meetings were recorded and published on QMP notice boards and on the website (www.queenhillmedicalpractice.nhs.uk).  
Throughout the year, the PPG continued to recommend the Practice website as a useful source of information.  It also provides patients with the opportunity to book and cancel appointments, order repeat prescriptions and to keep up with the latest news on medical matters.  
At the end of September 2015, the QMP was the subject of a Care Quality Commission Inspection and two Members of the PPG were interviewed as part of this process.  The Inspectors gave an overall rating of QMP as ‘good’ and reported that there were no outstanding issues and they made no recommendations.      

PPG Members gave helpful assistance at the QMP ‘Flu Clinics which were held in the autumn 2015.         

The QMP PPG continued to encourage patients to consider using alternative NHS services that are available in the local area especially ‘Pharmacy First’, GP-led ‘walk-in’ centres and ‘minor injury’ clinics with the intention of reducing the number of unnecessary GP appointments and inappropriate visits to A & E.  
Also, the Group hosted three ‘question and answer’ workshops guided by the British Red Cross to build confidence in Everyday First Aid.  One session focused especially on situations that might arise when dealing with babies and young children and two workshops focused on procedures that would help when taking care of an elderly person.  
With an increasing number of older patients within the population of NHS users, the PPG has paid some attention to Outcomes Based Commissioning and the provision of Care Plans.  The OBC proposal is for a number of collaborating agencies to provide an integrated system of care for the over 65s.  Theoretically, the system would help to avoid hospitalisation or, if hospitalised, patients would be discharged more quickly with full support in their own home thereby reducing ‘bed-blocking’.
The PPG has also been following the implementation of outsourcing by the NHS of some services and in particular the routine monitoring of patients prescribed blood anti-coagulants.         

ALL PATIENTS CAN JOIN IN DISCUSSIONS
Queenhill Medical Practice Patient Participation Group 
Next Meeting:  
Tuesday, 13 September, 2016 at 6.30 pm

Not able to attend Meetings but interested in matters that affect Patients? 

Please post your contact details (e-mail address preferred) in the box provided and you will be kept informed.     

For information, check the waiting room notice board or the website:

www.queenhillmedicalpractice.nhs.uk
